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 A9 Safety Group
Tuesday 26th November 2013 at 10:00
Birnam Institute, Birnam
Attendees:
	John Smith 
	BEAR Scotland Ltd

	Alan Campbell 
	BEAR Scotland Ltd

	Neil MacSporran 
	Central Scotland Safety Camera Partnership

	George Mair
	Confederation of Passenger Transport

	David Richardson
	Federation of Small Businesses

	Malcolm Bingham
	Freight Transport Association

	Hugh Logan 
	The Highland Council

	Dougie Bennion 
	Northern Safety Camera Partnership

	Supt Iain Murray
	Police Scotland

	Neil Lumsden
	Police Scotland

	Brian McGeogh
	Police Scotland

	Phil Flanders
	Road Haulage Association

	Michael McDonnell
	Road Safety Scotland

	Fraser Grieve
	Scottish Council for Development and Industry

	Arron Duncan
	Tayside Safety Camera Partnership

	Stewart Leggett 
	Transport Scotland

	Stephen Davies 
	Transport Scotland

	Stuart Wilson
	Transport Scotland

	George Henry  
	Transport Scotland

	Katherine Goodwin
	Transport Scotland

	Graham Thomson
	Transport Scotland

	David McConnell
	Transport Scotland


Notes of Meeting
Stewart Leggett welcomed and thanked everybody for attending the meeting. 

He advised that the draft notes of the previous meeting of 26 July 2013 had been circulated and are still open for comment by attendees for the next few days.  
Katherine Goodwin gave a presentation to the group on the forthcoming overtaking campaign and website proposals. In terms of the overtaking campaign, Katherine provided a summary of the campaign objectives and a proposition for the campaign format covering key messages and the media plan for these. On the website, Katherine displayed options for the layout along with details of the PR activity linked to the launch of this and invited partners to provide comment on these proposals within the next week. The current programme of key dates for the launch of the website and campaign are:
2nd December 2013 – Last date for A9 Safety Group feedback on proposals;

9th December 2013 – Planning Meeting;

13th January 2014 – Website and Campaign Launch

POST MEETING NOTE – the overtaking campaign launch was rescheduled  to 28th February.

There was a general discussion within group over the content of the presentation, with some partners feeling that the key messages were too negative, particularly in the case of proposed decals on the rear of large vehicles. Stewart Leggett suggested that a Communications Sub-Group meeting should be called to discuss the details of the campaign in more details. George Henry advised that he would arrange this following receipt of all partner comments.

Stewart Leggett asked partners to forward on any suitable links for the website.

Neil Lumsden suggested that it may be beneficial to produce an information leaflet about the website and campaign. This could be distributed by the Police during their everyday duties. David Richardson added that this could be distributed to all of the tourist stops along the route to maximise circulation and impact.
Brian McGeogh gave an update of enforcement of the route, advising that 1,757 hours of policing had been spent on the A9 during July. He also informed that 3,500 speeding offences had been detected during the July to October period. Brian said that they will now be entering the period for their winter driving and drink/drink campaigns. The drink /drive campaign will cover the period from 6th December 2013 to 3rd January 2014. Michael McDonnell added that Road Safety Scotland have a publicity campaign running in parallel and asked partners to re-tweet Twitter messages received from this where possible.
Alan Campbell gave a summary of the construction schemes ongoing on the A9 and those planned in the near future. Also he provided an overview of the winter maintenance preparations carried out by BEAR Scotland and the plant and equipment available for use on this route during the winter months.

The Safety Camera Partnership Managers gave an update since the last meeting. Neil McSporran informed that the offending rate at the Dunblane site remains the highest in the Central area. Arron Duncan advised that during the period of July to October 2,112 vehicles were caught speeding in the Tayside area. Dougie Bennion added that 985 vehicles were caught in the Highland area during the same period.

Malcolm Bingham advised that the he was in the process of calculating the economic impact that the average speed camera system will have on freight. He hopes to provide details of this by the end of the year.
Phil Flanders informed that he is developing a training course aimed at addressing tailgating by drivers. It was suggested that this could be linked into the website.

Stuart Wilson provided a summary of the findings from previous presentations by Aecom and TRL investigating the impact of raising the HGV Speed limit. He added that TRL could not provide any additional clarity on the impact of overtaking on safety. He also advised that progress had been made on a study into driver frustration on the route, informing that the driver interviews had been carried out and the compilation of results was ongoing.

There then followed a discussion over the potential impact of the average speed system, based upon the information available. SL advised that average speed camera systems have shown positive safety benefits at all sites installed, but the model being used to determine the impact of the system in this case has its limitations. He asked the partners if they agreed that the installation of an average speed camera system with a raised HGV speed limit of 50mph would be safer than the status quo. All partners agreed with this statement, with the exception of Highland Council, which deferred a decision on this. In addition, the Safety Camera Partnership Managers qualified their responses, reiterating their comments of the previous meeting that they consider the safest option to be to introduce average speed camera enforcement, but leave the HGV speed limit as is. Members from FSB and SCDI also raised comments noting their concern about the journey time and economic impacts of the average speed cameras on trips over long distances. They also expressed reservations about the length of the system.
Stewart Leggett then gave the partners an overview of the programme for the next six months. He advised that the average speed camera system scheme definition would be developed and provided at the next meeting. Site suitability is being assessed at present and procurement of the system is being finalised. He also informed that the Interim Safety Plan (of which the average speed camera system is part) is being progressed with particular emphasis on signing, road markings and driver frustration with further driver surveys programmed for March 2014. He added that vegetation clearance is programmed during January to March 2014. The partners requested before and after photographs of this to record the improvement this makes. It was agreed that these would be tabled at the next meeting.
Stewart Leggett said that public engagement meetings will be held for the interim safety plan. At present these are programmed to be carried out before the end of February 2014. He asked partners for contributions towards the content of the displays. David Richardson said that the information provided needs to highlight the positives of the schemes, particularly for the tourism industry.
Hugh Logan highlighted that there is local concern over the relative lack of attention being given to the section of the A9 north of Inverness. Iain Murray agreed that the profile of this section needs to be raised. John Smith informed that a speed enforcement strategy now covers this area and also a number of road safety packages are planned this financial year.
Iain Murray mentioned the significantly delay in posting of information on the website and said this needs to be addressed to maintain the integrity of the Group.

Stuart Wilson informed the partners that consideration was being given to inviting a representative from the Institute of Advanced Motorists and asked for their views on this. There were no objections to this organisation being invited.
Phil Flanders informed the Group that this would be the last meeting he would attend and thanked everyone for their help over the years. Stewart Leggett thanked Phil for his significant contribution to the Group.
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